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President’s Message 

August 2019 
  

 

Dear UMW Sisters, 

Happy Birthday United Methodist Women! We are 150 years young and ready 

to plan to continue to build up the kin(g)-dom of God for another 150 years 

and beyond. I have just returned from leading the “Women United for Change: 

150 Years in Mission” study at Mission u and I am energized by the history, 

passion and transformative mission for which our foremothers worked and 

persisted so tirelessly. Women used what they had and never let “no” be the 

final answer. They heard the needs of women and girls from far and near and 

answered that call by giving of their time, their talent and their resources. 

Women have been leaders and forerunners of the church on many issues – 

education for girls, maternal health, anti-lynching campaigns, racial desegrega-

tion, inclusion of LGBQ+ persons, accommodations for persons with disabili-

ties, economic equality and so much more. We continue to be change-makers 

and world-transformers in the model of Christ today. 

We will be continuing to celebrate and uplift our mission story at our District 

Annual Gathering on September 21st at Platteville where the women of the 

Stitzer UMW unit will give us a view of our historic beginnings complete with 

costumes! Judy Vasby and I will be presenting more stories of women in mis-

sion from our history at the Conference Annual Gathering on October 18-19 at 

Black River Falls. There is so much history to learn and celebrate as we look to 

the past to inspire and excite us about our future. I hope you will be attending 

at least one of these events and bring your friends. For those units who did not 

send someone to last year’s District Annual Gathering, you were sent a coupon 

which is good for one free attendee for this year’s District Annual Gathering. 

We hope to make our goal of having at least one person from every unit 

attend our District Annual Gathering. You will be glad you came! 

Many times, our foremothers were told they could not do something and they 

made mission happen anyway. When Lizzie Hoffman was refused as a mission-

ary because she was a single woman, she organized mission societies to send 

other women in her place. When Mary McLeod Bethune was told she could 

never raise the money to open a school for African-American girls in Florida in 

one week, she baked sweet potato pies and sold them and her school opened 

on time. Even when our predecessor organizations were subsumed by male-

dominated boards of mission and our connection to our programs and Nation-

al Mission institutions were blocked, women found a way to reconnect and   
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reorganize to achieve their mission goals. 

What legacy are you leaving for future generations? Are you mentoring, guiding and inspiring a new generation 

of women in mission? Are you building bridges of understanding to women of color or of a different back-

ground from yourself? Are you actively engaged in missions of justice breaking down systems of oppression 

and exclusion? With two pennies a week and prayer a few women created an organization which lasted over 

150 years. What will your dollars do? Your Mission Giving transforms the lives of women, children and youth all 

around the word. That is something to celebrate – now and for the next 150 years. 

Laura Pfeffer 

South West District President 

pfeffer.umw@gmail.com 

608-592-5228/cell: 608-698-7508 

 Slate of Officers for South West District UMW for 2020 

 

President      Laura Pfeffer     2nd term  2021 
               608-592-5228     Pfeffer.umw@gmail.com 

Vice President      Kathy Maldegen    2nd term  2020 
               608-288-9102     ksmaldegen@gmail.com 

 

Secretary       Charlene Mingst   1st term  2020 
             608-935-5758       jcmingst@mhtc..net 

Treasurer        Lisa King        2nd term    2020 
               608-335-6179     lisa.king6179@gmail.com 

Communications Coordinator        Becky Yager           
2nd term  2020        608-723-7451               
byager@chorus.net 

 Historian       Corrine Robson 
     term expires  2023      608-745-4373 

Spiritual Growth Coordinator       Marjory Lyford 
  1st term  2020          608-233-5930       
mclyford@att.net 

Membership, Nurture, and Outreach Coordinator 
              Kay Putman    1st term  2021 
               608-592-2294       no email 

Social Action Coordinator      Pat Gallus 
         608-393-9267   1st term 2020 
          ptgallus@gmail.com 

Education and Interpretation/Program Resources Coor-
dinator               Eileen Bennett     2nd term     2020 
      608-623-4659     bennettpesl@charter.net 

Nominations Chair       Open 
 

 

Nominations 
     Mary Friederich     608-897-2399    term 2020 
     Kathy Radcliff         608-253-4133    term 2020 
     Donna Fae Kruse    608-727-2313    term 2021 
     Open 

Northcott Representative        Carol Lange 
 term expires 2021 
               608-348-4588       langec@uwplatt.edu 

Young Women’s Representative    Lucie Yaba 
          1st term 2020           608-303-3007 
                           lucieyaba@yahoo.fr 
  

District Superintendent       Scott Carlson 
           608-837-0056 
           scottcarlson@wisconsinumc.org 

The nominations committee would like to thank all who prayerfully considered and said YES to 

being an officer on the S.W. District Team.  We still have openings and would like to think we 

will fill them.  Please help us do that.  Thanks again.   Kay Putman, Nominations Chair 

mailto:Pfeffer.umw@gmail.com
mailto:ksmaldegen@gmail.com
mailto:jcmingst@mhtc..net
mailto:lisa.king6179@gmail.com
mailto:byager@chorus.net
mailto:mclyford@att.net
mailto:bennettpesl@charter.net
mailto:langec@uwplatt.edu
mailto:scottcarlson@wisconsinumc.org


 3 

 
I am writing this on a quiet Sunday afternoon; after our great Wisconsin Heat Wave. I hope 
you all are enjoying the respite from the heat and rain.  
 
I have been praying for resolution along the border with Mexico.  I would like to point you to 
the July/August issue of Response Magazine Bible Study “Love the Immigrant as yourself”.  In 
looking back at past Action items in Social Justice, I found that this has been an issue since 
2012. That was 7 years ago; and I was wondering what has been happening since? 
 
Imagine, Carol Barton, UMW Executive for Community Action; attending our Mission U 2019!  
I had the opportunity to have lunch with her on Friday, Overview Day (and all our Sisters at 
the table). Carol had been to the border in the Spring and was able to enter a prison, with an 
immigration lawyer. She said the conditions are worse than we are hearing and seeing.  One 
Highlight was the churches down there are making travel backpacks for the immigrants being 
bussed. The immigrants have no possessions of their own. Some backpacks might be for chil-
dren; a change of clothing, a small toy etc. Adults got a change of clothing, toothbrush & 
toothpaste, soap. These bags were meant to get them through 3 days of travel. Sadly, many 
traveled as much as 5 days to get to the next detention facility. Only, the immigrants who are 
leaving the border prisons get these things.  No help is reaching those in the border prisons. 
What can we do? https://www.unitedmethodistwomen.org/immigration will give us several 
options. 
 
Now is the time to get educated. “Interrupting the school-to-prison 
Pipeline”. Beginning Monday, August 19, are several classes aimed at  
educating and understanding the school-to prison pipeline. 
This first Webinar  is The reality of it all: Injustice of our Education System. Two UMW High 
School Summer Interns will share their real challenges that students and teachers face. This 
and 5 more can be found at umw.convio.net. 
Prayers 
Pat Gallus for Social Action  ( 608
-393-9267) 

https://www.unitedmethodistwomen.org/immigration
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Saturday 21, 2019 
Platteville UMC 

1065 Lancaster Str, Platteville, WI 53818 

 
REGISTRATION FORM: Please use a separate form for each person attending. Make checks payable to South West District UMW. 

Name: ______________________________________________________ Unit: _______________________________________ 

Address: ________________________________________________________________________________________________  

City: ____________________________________________________ State: ___________ Zip Code: ______________________  

Phone: ____________________________________ Email (if any): _________________________________________________ 

Local UMW Office (if any): ___________________________________________   Check if vegetarian lunch is requested 

Child Care (list ages of children): ______________________________________        Free registration coupon enclosed 

 [Note: Plan to bring a lunch for each child. They will eat with you during the Childcare staff’s lunch break.]  

Mail form to registrar: Pat Gallus 567 Main St., Merrimac, WI 53561, 608-393-9267, ptgallus@gmail.com 

SOUTH WEST DISTRICT UMW 

ANNUAL GATHERING 

THEME: SISTERHOOD OF GRACE 

 

8:30 Registration begins.  

9:15 Singing and Gathering 

Workshops: Leadership Sharing, Prac-

ticing Ressurection: The Gospel of 

Mark and Radical Discipleship, Book 

Talk, Living History of UMW, Hymnal 

Treasure Hunt 

3:30 Sending Forth 

Ingathering: Monetary donations supporting snack packs provided 

for needy children in the Platteville public school system. 

If you register after September 7th, add $3.00. 

Cost: Adult - $15.00, Teen/College - $9.00 

 

KEYNOTE: 

1869 Historical 

Presentation  

Stitzer United Meth-

odist Women 
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2020 Local Unit Elected Leadership 

 
Local Church: ____________________________________________ 
Address: _________________________________________________ 
City: __________________________Pastor(s): _________________________ 
Zip Code: __________________Church Phone: _________________________ 
 
Instructions: Please print clearly or type the information requested in the blanks provided. Include 
telephone number(s) with area codes and email addresses if available. Add additional pages as 
needed (if you have co-leaders for a position). Please provide all requested information even if 
your officer list has not changed.  
 
Note: The Conference is requesting two contacts to be designated as email contacts to whom 
email information can be sent. These people do not need to be officers but must agree to pass 
along email information to the officers and members. 
 
Complete and return form by October 1st, 2019 to: 

Becky Yager, Communications Coordinator South West District 
10787 Cty Rd K 
Lancaster, WI 53813 
608-723-7451            608-778-0706(cell) 
byager@chorus.net 

__________________________________________________________________ 
 
Email Contact #1: Name: _______________ email: _______________________ 
 
Email Contact #2: Name: ________________ email: ______________________ 
 
President: 
Name: __________________________Phone Number: _____________________ 
Address: ________________________City/State: __________________________ 
Zip Code: _________E-mail: __________________________________________ 
 
Vice President: 
Name: __________________________Phone Number: _____________________ 
Address: ________________________City/State: __________________________ 
Zip Code: _________E-mail: __________________________________________ 
 
Secretary: 
Name: __________________________Phone Number: _____________________ 
Address: ________________________City/State: __________________________ 
Zip Code: _________E-mail: __________________________________________ 
 
Treasurer: 
Name: __________________________Phone Number: _____________________ 
Address: ________________________City/State: __________________________ 
Zip Code: _________E-mail: __________________________________________ 
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Mission Coordinator for Spiritual Growth: 
Name: __________________________Phone Number: _____________________ 
Address: ________________________City/State: __________________________ 
Zip Code: _________E-mail: __________________________________________ 
 
Mission Coordinator for Membership Nurture and Outreach: 
Name: __________________________Phone Number: _____________________ 
Address: ________________________City/State: __________________________ 
Zip Code: _________E-mail: __________________________________________ 
 
Mission Coordinator for Social Action: 
Name: __________________________Phone Number: _____________________ 
Address: ________________________City/State: __________________________ 
Zip Code: _________E-mail: __________________________________________ 
 
Mission Coordinator for Education and Interpretation: 
Name: __________________________Phone Number: _____________________ 
Address: ________________________City/State: __________________________ 
Zip Code: _________E-mail: __________________________________________ 
 
Secretary for Program Resources: 
Name: __________________________Phone Number: _____________________ 
Address: ________________________City/State: __________________________ 
Zip Code: _________E-mail: __________________________________________ 
 
Committee on Nominations, Chair: 
Name: __________________________Phone Number: _____________________ 
Address: ________________________City/State: __________________________ 
Zip Code: _________E-mail: __________________________________________ 

Something New—THE TRAVELING ANGEL AWARD 

 

Be the first unit in the South West District to take home the TRAVELING AN-

GEL AWARD! This award will be presented to the unit having the highest per-

centage of its membership in attendance at the District Annual Gathering at 

the Platteville UMC on Saturday, September 21. A representative from each 

unit will answer roll call with both the number of total current members of 

her unit and the number present at this event. The unit with the highest 

percentage will earn the award!           
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Southwest District Day of Enrichment 
 

Come celebrate 150 Years of Women in Mission! We will also 
celebrate our National Mission Institution, Northcott Neighbor-
hood House in Milwaukee. 
 
At Columbus UMC, 222 S Dickason Blvd, Columbus, Wiscon-
sin  
On Saturday, November 9, 2019 
Registration begins at 8:30 AM. The program begins at 9:15 
a.m. and ends at 2:30 
 
Registration forms and driving directions will be available at the 
Southwest District Annual Gathering. Your registration includes 
morning refreshments, luncheon and all materials used for prep-
aration of this event. 
 
Child care will be provided. 
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Greetings; 

 

It was wonderful seeing you at Mission u.  Mission u has inspired me to speak 

out and speak up for just policies for all.  

Poverty Is About to Get a Lot Worse  

I want to draw your attention to the article posted 7-21-2019 on the UMW web-

site (www.unitedmethodistwomen.org) by Carol Barton. Carol Barton is the 

United Methodist Women executive for community action, and one of our study 

leaders at Mission u right here in WI! She wrote this article for In-

sideSources.com.   I encourage you to access the UMW website and read the ar-

ticle posted under Latest News and Resources.  You just need to toggle down to 

7-21-2019, and click on the link.  The Office of Management and Budget is con-

sidering changing the way inflation is measured. This will have an especially ad-

verse effect on women, children and youth as costs will rise while support for 

families stays the same.  

There is action we can take: 

You can let your senators and representative know about this pending ac-

counting change and urge them to file a comment with OMB. 

 

In Faith, Hope and Love; we work together 

Mary Lainberger,  Program Advisory Group            

 mlainberger@charter.net           608-846-4378 

http://www.unitedmethodistwomen.org/
mailto:mlainberger@charter.net
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MISSION TRIP TO MILWAUKEE 
A conversation heard between Jane and Diane as they were leaving the UMW 
meeting on Thursday afternoon. 
“I thought Priscilla had an informative program today,” Diane commented as they 
walked toward the parking lot.  
“Yes, I enjoy the way she presents the Charter for Racial Justice. My, it must take 
the committee months to pull all of the information together,” added Jane. 
Diane thought for a moment, and added, “I’m interested that mission trip to Mil-
waukee in 2001.  I think our local Northcott representative mentioned that it will 
be toward the end of June.” 
Jane nodded, “That’s right. I can’t wait to learn more about it. President Margaret 
said we would hear more at the annual meeting in September.”   
Both women were thinking about the mission trip as they got into their cars and 
drove off.  
Carol M. Lange       608-348-4588    email:   langec@uwplatt.edu 
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Calendar 
  
Aug. 23-25  Limitless Retreat at Pine Lake 
Sept. 1   Reading Lists due 
Sept. 21  S.W. District Annual Gathering at Platteville  UMC 
Oct.  1  Elected leadership forms due 
Oct. 5   Mission Matters articles due 
Oct.  18-19   Wisconsin Annual Gathering at Black River Falls UMC 
Nov.   9         Day of Enrichment—Columbus UMC 
Dec. 1   Mission Today reports due 
Dec.  7  District Team Meeting and Christmas party—Dodgeville 
Dec. 10  Pledge Money due 
        

South West District UMW   
Becky Yager, Communicatons Coordinator 
10787 Co. Rd. K     Lancaster, WI   53813 
Email -  byager@chorus.net 
 


